
 

 

Marion County 
Board of County Commissioners 
———————————————————————————— 
Growth Services ▪ Planning & Zoning 
 
2710 E. Silver Springs Blvd. 
Ocala, FL 34470 
Phone: 352-438-2600 
Fax: 352-438-2601 

 
December 12, 2024 
 
 
Mr. Reggie Bouthillier and Ms. Jessica M. Icerman 
Stearns Weaver Miller Weissler Alhadeff & Sitterson, P.A. 
106 E. College Avenue, Suite 2100 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 
 
Mr. Robert W. Batsel, Jr. 
Gooding & Batsel, PLLC 
1531 Southeast 36th Avenue 
Ocala, Florida 34471 
 
Re: Response to Mr. Bull’s proposal for new hangars (22) on PID 14105-000-001 
 
Dear Mr. Bouthillier, Ms. Icerman, and Mr. Batsel, 
 
This letter revises my prior letter dated August 12, 2024 (hereafter, “prior letter”). The 
revision is based on the County Attorney’s memo (dated December 12, 2024) regarding 
the application (AR #32136) to construct 22 new hangars at Jumbolair-Greystone Airport 
(hereafter, “Airport”), further research, and revisiting the historical documents of the 
Airport (enclosures 3 and 4). Therefore, I agree with the County Attorney’s conclusion 
“that the Site Approval and Registration by the FDOT of the Airport includes the right of 
the Airport to construct hangars within the Airport site.” It should be noted that this 
interpretation only applies to this airport based on its original development and its unique 
circumstances. It should not be interpreted as applying to all private airports in the County.  
 
As noted in my prior letter and in the County Attorney’s memo, the development of the 
hangars will still be subject to Development Review approval for an applicable Major Site 
Plan. The Airport Registration does not exempt airport development from all County 
regulations. It is subject to the building code, the fire code, stormwater regulations, set 
backs, and building height restrictions, which the County Attorney also stated in his 
memo.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at Chuck.Varadin@MarionFl.org. 
 
 
 

 
1 This refers to the historical parcel less what has been sold.  



 

 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Chuck Varadin 
Director  
Growth Services  
 
 
 
Enclosures:  

1. County Attorney’s Memorandum dated December 12, 2024.  
2. Location map showing subject property, PID# 14105-000-00.  
3. Documents sent from Mr. Bull by email on July 10, 2024, labeled “17FL Original 

documents.” 
4. Documents sent from FDOT by email on July 17, 2024 (Two PDFs labeled 

“_1_SKM…9261” and “_2_SKM…9140”).  
5. Hangar concept plan dated 11/05/24 labeled “PHASE 2 HANGAR SITE PLAN.”  

  



Enclosure 1 Starts Here










